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Pima County Department of Community & Workforce Development 

Project:     Literacy Services 

Subrecipient:  Literacy Connects 
200 E. Yavapai Road 
Tucson, AZ 85705 

 
Contract No.:  CT-CR-20-398  

Contract Amendment No.: 05                                                 

 
Original Contract Term: 7/01/16 – 6/30/17 Original Contract Amount: $73,169.00 
Termination Date Prior Amendment: 6/30/21 Prior Amendments Amount: $300,139.00 
Termination Date This Amendment: 12/31/21 This Amendment Amount: $38,187.00 
  Revised Contract Amount: $411,495.00 

 

DUNS No.:  961940934 SAM Registration Date:  9/15/20 

Research or Development:  Yes  No 

Federal Contract No.: 
DI21-002286 

PC2020-2021 
Award Date: 

2020 

2020 

Required Match:  Yes  No Match Amount:  

Indirect Cost Rate:      NICR   de minimis   None 

Status of Contractor:  Subrecipient  Contractor 

 

CFDA Grant Program National Funding Pima County Award 

17.258 

U.S. Department of Labor 
(“DOL”)/Arizona Department of Economic 
Security (“ADES”) Workforce Innovation 
and Opportunity Act (“WIOA”) -Adult 

$854,649,000.00 $3,183,523.00 

17.278 WIOA- Dislocated Worker $1,322,912,000.00 $4,353,722.00 
17.259 WIOA-Youth $913,130,000.00 $3,167,684.00 
93.093 Health Profession Opportunity Grant 

(HPOG) 
$85,000,000.00 $601,926.00 

 
AMENDMENT FIVE 

1. BACKGROUND, PURPOSE, AND AUTHORITY. 

1.1. Background.  Pima County (“County”), as Grantee, receives federal WIOA grant funds and 
provides them to various subrecipients, including Literacy Connects (“Subrecipient”), to provide 
eligible workforce development services.  The WIOA grant ends June 30, 2025.  County is also the 
Subrecipient of Health Profession Opportunity Grant (“HPOG”) funds from Pima Community 
College and is authorized to pass those funds along to other entities, including Subrecipient. 
County’s HPOG funds are available until September 30, 2021. Subrecipient was selected 
following a competitive Request for Proposals (RFP) process in 2016. On July 5, 2016, County 










